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BERE FERRERS PARISH COUNCIL

At a meeting of the Open Spaces Committee held in the Council Chamber Bere Alston on Tuesday 11th April 2017.

Present  

                                
Cllr. R. Maycock

Chairman   

Cllr. R. Leithall

Chairman of Council

Cllr. H. Boot-Handford
Cllr. S. Munn
Cllr. P. Dennis 

Cllr. D. Pengelly
                              
Cllr. S. Hanson                                 




In Attendance.  Cllr. B. Lamb.

1097. Items of interest at the discretion of the Chairman. Note no action can be taken on 
        these.

1) Cllr. Boot-Handford – has contacted Will Westlake twice as the CASC form has to be filled in
online through a Government Gateway. I am sure a member of the Club could create a login account this is a challenging item but I am not prepared to use my account. Mr. Westlake has not replied to Cllr. Boot-Handford as yet.
1098. Matters arising from the minutes of the 7th March and taken as read, to deal 
          with matters arising.
Matters Arising.

Minute 1060 – Work on the safety mirror fixing is being made up, Mr. Hayler asked that a 
                        councillor attends to help with the placing of the mirror.

1099. Dog Fouling referred from March Minutes.

Cllr. Pengelly – back in January I contacted Sam Eddy in the Environment Protection Department at West Devon regarding the dog mess problem in the village. Sam said we have no dog wardens now and the village is patrolled by Locality Officers who have the power to issue fixed penalty notices to anyone not picking up after their dog. This has continued and I have met our Locality Officer on regular occasions. We both feel that the situation is improving, on my last trip around the village on Monday, I found only a couple of what appeared to be fresh piles although there was lots of older ones.

It seems there are two issues, the ones who always pick up and those who have no intention. It is down to education, the Clerk understands from Matt that West Devon will be organising a publicity talk at school.
There were some 7/8 parishioners in the chamber some were of the opinion that Council should purchase more bins.

Cllr. Boot-Handford – putting extra bins in is helping those who would pick up, not those who have no intention of doing so; we need to educate those people.
Cllr. Pengelly – I spoke to a Councillor in Boston who organized a by-law that made it an offence, punishable by a fixed penalty, to anyone walking a dog without carrying a poo bag. My opinion is that this would be very difficult to enforce, and I get the impression from June in Boston that it was running on a wing and a prayer that if someone challenged it the law would probably fail. We are in the process of replacing all the warning signs around the village which might focus minds.

Cllr. Lamb – we need to publicise this and issue a press statement to Tavistock Times.

Discussions took place about parishioners reporting back to the Clerk, anyone they see not picking up, Clerk to pass onto Mozza Brewer.
Cllr. Pengelly – circulated the map that the Locality Officer gave the Clerk on the worst areas. Cllr. Pengelly has been given suggestions where extra bins should be located they include Broad Park Road, top of Bedford Street and Drakes Park and Cornwall Street, 5 in total. I have obtained a chalk viz spray, which I am told is similar to the one successfully used at Buckland Monachorum.

After further discussions Cllr. Maycock proposed in principal that we purchase 2 bins, one to be placed at top of Bedford Street at the junction of Alexandra Drive, the other site to be agreed and both to be emptied by West Devon, seconded by Cllr. Dennis. Clerk to speak to West Devon about allocation of bins.

1100. Report from BARP.

Cllr. Pengelly – the group have obtained several quotes for different grades of bark. Discussions took place. Cllr. Maycock asked for clarification on the situation regarding Tesco inspecting the play park. Cllr. Pengelly stated that they have a percentage of the grant in their bank account the rest will be forthcoming when the job is finished.
Cllr. Pengelly- stated they could replace the safety surface under the new equipment and they could get volunteers to dig out old much.

Discussions then took place regards the best play surface for the play park, one of those is rubber chip, the Clerk produced figures obtained in 2013.

Cllr. Hanson was going to work out some figures on the different surfaces their cost and life span. It was agreed that Cllr. Hanson looks into what is the best sensible solution, confirming what money Council has to put towards this and come back with a recommendation to Open Spaces.

Cllr. Pengelly to find out how much money the group can put towards the project.

 1101. Quotes for re-instating entrance at The Down Recreation Field.
Cllr. Hanson – there seems to be some confusion over a sub-committee being set up to deal with
getting quotes for re-instating the field entrance at the Recreation Field The Down. After a meeting arranged by Cllr. Lamb on Sunday with 3 other Councillors and Peter Gorringe who the Clerk asked for a quote for the work.

Cllr. Hanson spoke with the Clerk and received a copy of the quotation asked for, she felt this was ok but did need a tweak with regards the area to be covered by the tiles, and the depth of tile to use, Cllr. Hanson felt using 4” tiles would be way over what is necessary. Mr. Gorringe gave the group 2 names who they could again tender for this work. Clerk to obtain names from Cllr. Hanson and seek the necessary alterations to the quote to go out to tender again.

Cllr. Hanson brought up the play park gate and fencing they need repairing urgently, also the Cemetery gate post.
a) Cllr. Hanson proposed that this committee go ahead with the repair to the fencing and put in a new 10ft gate at the play area The Down as quoted for by Ian Lindsay, seconded by Cllr. Leithall.

b) Cllr. Maycock proposed that committee go ahead and replace the Cemetery gate post in the Dog Exercise Field as quoted for by Ian Lindsay, seconded by Cllr. Hanson.
1102. Report by Cllr. Hanson on the Green Burial meeting and minutes of the meeting.
Another meeting is set for next week, but at the last meeting they felt that the Green Burial 

ground should be a privately owned one
Cllr. Hanson- to lower the cost it would be easy to allocate an area in the new part of the Cemetery (Dog exercise field) and make this into a Green Burial area, you could size it for
 the parish, such as 20/30plots which as the figures are showing now could last for 20 years.


Other members of the sub-committee would like to purchase an area and run it privately, but Cllr. Hanson stated that if you want support from Council then ask to allocate the area in the Dog Exercise Field.

So the choices are;

a) Area in Dog Exercise Field.

b) Set up and run a private Green Burial Ground.

c) forget the whole thing and do nothing.

1105. Routine safety inspection reports for the Parish Recreation and Play Parks.
Cllr. Munn reported on the Bere Ferrers Play park; toddler swing still absent, slide still usable, all seats in reasonable condition. Tennis Court looking good with new concrete.

Old concrete removed to car park Dave Dawe crushed and filled in the holes, this has given some good cover over the wet area.

Cycle track has been cleaned some more, and grass edging has been sprayed.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         Generally the whole recreation field is looking really good.

Cllr. Hanson reported on Sarah Park play area this is looking good, gate latch repaired and bark chip in place.
The Down recreation park, there is still an entrapment issue on the steps up into the Pirate ship
As pointed out by ROSPA, Clerk to write to Rhino to find out what is happening.
1106 Monthly Inspection of the Allotments at Bere Alston and Bere Ferrers.


Cllr. Maycock stated that there were no issues at Bere Alston.

Cllr. Munn has been approached by the Chairman of the Allotment Association regarding   an issue with the hedge slipping by the entrance gate next to the Orchard, there is a build-up of soil, manure etc. in this area, they have offered a volunteer group who will clear this and reinforce the hedge.

Cllr. Munn proposed that they be allowed to carry out this work, seconded by Cllr. Hanson. 
The Clerk asked Cllr. Munn if the Allotment Association will be taking over the whole of allotment 2 at Bere Ferrers as a memorial garden to Maggie Cartwright, Cllr. Munn thought they would but she will confirm this.
1107. Correspondence.
1) Zurich Municipal-Invoice for the extra premium for the new play equipment at The Down 

                    recreation field in the sum of £55.01


Cllr. Boot-Handford proposed payment, seconded by Cllr. Maycock.

2) Horrabridge Parish Council- just to let Council know that the mower is now working fine. 
The Clerk of Horrabridge Parish Council has been asked to arrange a meeting to discuss the shared mower, the date suggested Tuesday the 23rd May at Horrabridge Village Hall. I did email back to say that this would be our Finance & General Purposes meeting and by then The A.G.M. would have been held and committees would have changed.



Also attached is the yearly maintenance account of which we pay 50% this being


£538.43.
3) Cllr. Munn has received a letter which she feels should be dealt with in part two.

Cllr. Maycock proposed committee go into part 2 (S.O. 3p) seconded by Cllr. Munn.

Discussions took place.

Cllr. Maycock proposed that committee come out of part 2 (S.O. 3p) seconded by Cllr. Dennis.

Clerk to write a letter in reply.

1108 Proposals from Committee for agenda for next meeting.

1. Quotes for re-instating entrance at The Down  Recreation Field
2. To look at the Safeguarding Policy.
3. To report on the meeting with B.A.U.F.C.
4. Report back by Cllr. Hanson on most viable safety surface for the play park at The Down.

     5.   Tree review by workman.
There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9.52pm
Signed this 25th April 2017.            
Chairman…………………………….

